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A little quiet this month, but three events are being organised between now and 
Christmas. 
Firstly the Children's Halloween Disco to be held on 31st October from 6.00 to 9.00 
p.m.  Admission £3.00 per child to include a hot dog and a drink.   
Secondly, a Firework Display - 8th November from 6.00 p.m. where soup, jacket 
potatoes etc. will be on sale.   
See further details of these two events in  this Newsletter. 
And thirdly the Children's Christmas Party - 20th December - 4.00 to 6.00 p.m.  This 
event has been most successful over the last two years.  There is no cost - just a 
small present for your child to put in Santa's sack.  As usual there will be games for 
all, a soft play area and a tea party.  This is primarily for children up to 11, but if the 
older children would like to come along and help and have a party tea, they will be 
most welcome. 
Please contact Maureen (813061) to put your child/children/grandchildren's names 
down.. 
If you would like any further information, please give me a ring. 
Both the Petanque Club and the Bowls Club have finished their Summer season.  
Bowls "roll-up" starts on 7th October at 6.30p.m. 
This month was the final month of "The Gathering".  This has been very successful 
and I am sure "Air Ambulance" will be delighted with the money raised.  Carol and I 
will miss our "third Thursday in the month" making teas, coffees and cakes - all 
proceeds of this go to the Centre. 
Unfortunately Ruth, our Cleaner, is leaving us as cleaner, but will still retain her 
post, along with Andy, as Bar Manager.  A big thank you to Ruth for all her hard 
work and commitment.  We are, therefore, advertising for a new Cleaner.  (See 
advert.).  Closing date for applications is Sunday, 12th October. 
Greetham Community Centre Committee 

 

TO BOOKTHE COMMUNITY  
CENTRE  

CALL 01572 812389 
 

Please leave a message of your 
requirements including your name 
and telephone number on the an-
swering machine.  Please speak 
clearly and repeat your telephone 
number. Your call will be returned 
asap 

GREETHAM COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 CLEANER REQUIRED 

 
 Applications are invited in writing for the 
post of Cleaner for the Community Cen-
tre. 
 5 hours per week 
 Further details can be obtained from 
the  
Secretary (Maureen Hubbert) on 
01572 813061 or at 14 Pond Lane 
Greetham to whom applications 
should be sent 



 

 



 

 

COMING EVENTS IN  OCTOBER 
 
Wed 1st  Oak House Lunch 
Thu 2nd  Mobile library 
Sat 4th  Safari Supper 
Sun 5th  Greetham Church  9.30am  Service of  the Word (informal)  
   Village Quiz The Wheatsheaf 
Tues 7th  Bowls Club Open  Evening 
Wed 8th  Parish Council meeting 
Sun 12th  Greetham Church 9.30 am Service of the Word    
   (informal with breakfast)  
Mon 13th  WI  
Tues 14th  Last day for newsletter items    
Thu 16th  Mobile library 
Sun 19th  Greetham Church 9.30 am Morning Praise  
Sun 26th  Greetham Church  9.30am Sung Communion  
   Village Quiz The Wheatsheaf 
Thu 30th  Mobile library 
Fri 31st  Junior Halloween Disco  
  

Oak House lunch 
Our Oak House Over 60s Lunch Club will be on Wednesday 1st October - 
1.15pm arrival.  Two courses for £7.50. 
Please book in advance. This is essential. Come and be a part of our 
community! Oak House Residential Home - 01572 812647 
Rutland Mobile Library in Greetham  
Thursday  October 2nd, 16th and  30th. Times are approximate                                                                    
Oakham Road Lock’s Close  14.00 - 14:20  
Church Lane Near No 20  14:20 - 14:40  
Church Lane Opp. The Plough  14:40 - 15.00 
For information please contact Oakham Library 01572 722918 
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Greetham  Monthly Sunday Quiz  
At The Wheatsheaf  on  Sunday October 5th and 26th. Teams of four 
or thereabouts.  £1 per person entry (to include a light snack)  with the 
money going to good causes - also a lucrative cash snowball.  Prompt start at 9 
pm. 



 

 

Thursday  October 2nd, 16th and  30th. Times are approximate                                                                                                                                                                                                    

 
 
 
Parish Council 
The next meeting 
will be convened on 
Wednesday 10th 
September 2014 at  
Greetham 
Community Centre 
commencing at 
19.30hrs. 
Correspondence 
will be available 
from 1920 hrs.  
 

WI 
The next meeting is 
Members’ Night, 
which will take 
place on Monday 
October 13th. David 
Bell will be giving a 
talk on ‘Murder 
Mysteries’. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REVIEWS 

Village Walk September 7 th 2014 Commemoration of those Greetham men who 
gave their lives as a result of World War I 
David and Paul Bland devised a walk around the village stopping at the houses or 
the sites of the houses, of those men who gave their lives as a result of The First 
World War.  Paul gave biographical details of the men. Clearly the result of much 
research from both David and Paul, the talks were delivered in a clear and 
fascinating way which kept the large group of us engrossed-but also gave us much 
to think about. 
Some of the men just had bad luck-for example Charles Throsby and Francis Dalby: 
and why did privately educated vicar’s son, fluent in Spanish, Portuguese, French 
and German, only achieve the rank of Lance-Corporal?  You may find this and more 
information in David and Paul’s excellently produced and well written and illustrated 
book ‘Greetham and The Great War’ which can be obtained from them at ‘The Old 



 

 

School’, or ‘The Little School’; it makes absorbing reading.   
At the churchyard, the  men were remembered in a short service and ‘The Last 
Post’   played impeccably by Harro de Vries.  
The refreshments and cakes, very generously provided at the church, were most 
welcome after such a busy and stimulating afternoon walk. 
David and Paul deserve our fullest congratulation and thanks.  
Peter Hitchcox 
Greetham's Great War Walk  
On Sunday 7th September about 100 people gathered outside the Wheatsheaf for a 
village history walkabout led by David and Paul Bland.  The focus, 100 years on 
from the start of the  First World War in 1914, was on the stories of the village men 
who went to war but never lived to enjoy peace.  64 village men joined HM forces 
during the war; 54 came back and some of those died soon afterwards as a result of 
wounds and gassing. The group stopped to hear the stories of the men at the 
places where they had once lived, each marked with a unique wreath of knitted 
poppies.  At the last stop on the walk, the vicarage, the crowd heard the church 
bells being rung - the restoration of the bells being Greetham's own war memorial. 
 As they walked up towards the church to the sound of the bells, the crowd was 
greeted by the Rector and invited to take part in an open air service facing a 
crescent of 10 simple wooden crosses placed beneath a tree outside the church 
tower to remember Greetham's 10 fallen Great War heroes.  Children in the group 
helped to light candles to lay at the foot of each cross. After the service, 
refreshments were served in the church and there was an exhibition of First World 
War artefacts.  David and Paul also launched and signed copies of their book 
'Greetham and the Great War'. The whole afternoon was an interesting and, for 
many, quite a moving experience. It was certainly a fitting commemoration of the 
way Greetham played its part in the Great War.The book is available for £12 - 
contact David on 01572 812608 or Paul on 01572 812925 or 
greethamww1@gmail.com.  Proceeds are going towards other projects including 
the addition of Sergeant Robert Kendall's name onto the war memorial brass plaque 
in the church.  It was a good community event, and David and Paul want to thank all 
of those involved in the preparations for the walk and on the day, including the 
poppy knitters, the bell ringers, the vicar, the refreshment ladies, the marshalls and 
standard bearer, Nigel Parkin for taking excellent photos, and Mark Osborn for 
going the extra mile in help, encouragement, and cross-making. 
Making Greetham's History Happen by David Bland  
Footnote  
After the success of the Great War village walk, I have been asked the question by 
a number of people:'How do you know the things that you talk about relating to the 
village history?'. 
I don't make it up! People tell me things and share their photos or artefacts with me 
- and I dig deep to make connections and check facts. It all started early in 1972 
when I bought the village school. In the school I found two photographs of 
schoolchildren dated 1941 - this was the start of my school photos collection and I 
soon went on to collect old photos of the village and the people who had lived and 
worked here. 
I soon realized that I had a collection of silent pictures so I started to talk to people 



 

 

who had lived here all of their lives and I found them all willing to help. Lots of them 
have now passed on but I still have people that help me - my thanks go out to the 
following : Harry and Margaret Weston, Dorothy and Gladys Kettle, Linda Smith, 
John and Dianne Creasey, Colin and Mary Easson, Mary Merry, Jessie Evison, 
David and Pat Turner, Tom and Hazel Slater, David and Elaine Tidd, Maurice 
Rippin. There are many others. 
And don't forget - you are now part of Greetham's history, no matter how long you 
have lived here.  So if you would like to write something down of your memories, or 
let me record an interview with you, or scan a photograph of your time in Greetham 
they can be put into the collection that will eventually go with the rest of the 
collection into the Leicestershire and Rutland record office for as long as records 
last. And one day you might just find yourself included in a book about the history of 
the people of Greetham!  Best wishes, David Bland   
Thanks 
Many thanks to all who knitted poppies for the Great War walk on the 
7th September. The church was decorated with over 100 poppies. 
Wreaths were made to indicate the stopping point for each story on the 
walk. If you would like to knit a poppy (or several) we have plenty of 
room in the church to display them . Poppy patterns can be collected 
from Helen McGarrigle. 
WI Meeting September 2014 
The September WI meeting was our annual Members’ Night, on which the members 
organise refreshments and entertainment. Twenty members and two guests were 
greeted with a glass of wine on arrival. Birthday posies were presented to Hazel 
Hinch and Jane Denyer. Billie Hacket unveiled the magnificent bunting she has 
made to be displayed at the WI centenary celebrations at Foxton Locks. 
We were then treated to a very interesting and amusing talk by Ruth Douglas on her 
experience as a firefighter in London and Berkshire. Ruth’s varied professional life 
has included working as a circus entertainer and a PE teacher, but at the age of 30 
she became the 50th woman to join the London Fire Service. She experienced a fair 
amount of bullying and sexism en route, but completed her training and undertook 
full operational duties alongside the men. She subsequently transferred to the 
Berkshire Fire Service—only the 4th woman to do so. As well as operational duties 
she worked in training and development for women in the Fire Service. Ruth 
brought along a full set of kit to show us----several members tried on various bits! 
After a question and answer session, refreshments were served. 
Next month’s meeting is a talk by David Bell entitled “Rutland Murder Mysteries.” 
This will be held on October 13th in the community centre at 7.45 pm. Guests are 
welcome. 
The Fifth “Gathering” – 18 September 2014  
This being the 5th ”Gathering” of 2014, and the last one for this year, we were 
expecting a downturn in attendance as the weather had been somewhat drab all 
week, and the evenings were drawing in fairly quickly now. The weather forecast 
had offered some hope of a pleasant evening, but all week it had not been that 
good. Well, we were again blessed with a beautiful afternoon and evening, and our 
supporters responded by turning out in numbers that again, exceeded our 
expectations.  . 



 

 

After the now customary slow start, 
the exhibitors and supporters started 
to arrive, with a steady stream from 
about 6:00pm. We reckon that we had 
around 130 vehicles turn up in total. 
Of these, there were around 20 
classic bikes, 15 other bikes and 
scooters, around 40 classic cars and 
over 60 visiting cars, and again our 
red Routemaster bus!  
Vehicles of note this time included a 
beautiful Model 20 Rover, a Lotus, a 

very rare Rover P6 3.9 estate car, a Lancia, a 3 wheeler v twin Matchless  engine 
Morgan, a Humber Sceptre, a Triumph Vitesse, many beautiful Jaguars, an Austin 
Healey Sprite, a Ford GT40 replica, and many other favourites and new 
appearances.  On the motorcycles we has several Moto Guzzis, a Triton (Triumph 
engine in Norton frame), a James, Harley Davidson, a few Triumphs and BMWs 
and many others. However, there was again the 1942 Jeep that Colin Easson 
Motors had restored and rebuilt for the Channel 5 programme “Storage: Flog the 
lot!” – which was planned to be screened on 19th September. We also had the 
pleasure of welcoming South Witham resident George Geeson, who at almost 104 
years old was able to walk around and reminisce about his many years in the motor 
industry. George was treated to a “spin” around the field in the Matchless Morgan, 
which brought a great smile to his face. 
A raffle was held in aid of Air Ambulance, and our thanks again go to Loreen for 
again persuading people to part with their cash and buy tickets. We would like to 
express our sincere thanks to those who donated the prizes: Maureen & Carol from 
the ‘Teas and Cakes’ in the kitchen, and “Captain” Barry, and Mags Clarke 
Well, that’s it for 2014 but we shall not be inactive during the winter. We shall be 
planning our 2015 series of “Gatherings” and will aim to increase attendance and 
our contribution to the Air Ambulance. We shall also announce how much we are 
able to give the Air Ambulance as a result of our 2014 “Gatherings” later this year, 
and will keep you further informed of all “Gathering” news via the village newsletter 
and the “Gathering” website at www.greethamgathering.co.uk.  
Many thanks to all of you who have come along and supported us – we appreciate 
it. See you again in 2015. 
Bowls Club News 
Indoor Bowls starts on October 7th for a Roll Up. If you would like to give it a try 
please come along to the Centre at 6.30pm. 
The Presentation Lunch for 2013-14 will be on Sunday October 26th, 12.30pm at 
The Sun Inn Cottesmore. 
The AGM is on Monday October 27th, 7.30pm in the Community Centre. 
 

GENERAL  
Neighbourhood Watch  
At the beginning of the September, a stable building in the village was broken into 
and an item stolen. It was distressing for the owner of the stable. 



 

 

There has also been a report of hare coursing in the area. If you see this in 
progress, please report it on 101 and let me know. 
David Hodson Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator Tel 01572 813902 
hodson001@gmail.com 
Bulb Planting  
Following last year’s successful bulb planting I will be happy to plant more this 
Autumn. If anyone would like to donate spring bulbs please let me know. 
Peter Hitchcox 
Greetham Church Services  
 The times they are a changing!  As from October Greetham Church services will all 
start at 9.30am (this will avoid the cold dark evenings!) 
Oct 5th Morning Worship (Bible study and hymns) 
Oct 12th Morning worship with breakfast 
Oct 19th Morning Praise (hymns readings sermon and prayers) 
Oct 26th  Sung Holy Communion 
On the 19th a new service will replace the evening service - this will consist of 
hymns, readings, sermon and prayers; you are all welcome to all or any of the 
services. 
Village Sign  
 The Parish Council has approved both the design and making of the new village 
sign. It has been designed by Judy Swinfen. A copy of the sign has been in the 

Village Shop window since the beginning of June for 
your comments: (comments received have been 
most complimentary) if you have not yet seen it, or 
would like a copy please let me know. It will be 
made by a firm which specializes in signs and does 
much for ‘The National Trust’ and similar 
organizations. Their work is of the highest quality. 
The Parish Council has been fortunate in obtaining 
a generous grant to enable us to go ahead with this 
exciting project. Whilst there is a shortfall, any 
donations towards the sign will be greatly 
appreciated. Donations of £50 or more will be 
recorded with your name (or your business) on a 

plaque to go with the sign. Please if possible donate by cheque-made payable to 
‘Greetham Parish Council’ and send to Peter Hitchcox The Walnuts 69 Main Street. 
We hope to have the sign up before the year is out. 
Thanks 
A big thank you to Glenys Sellars who is bringing to an end many years of 
newsletter and Church news delivery. Thanks to Merv and Sue Bamber for 
volunteering to take over her ‘round’. 
FLU JABS 
The Empingham Medical Practice is offering flu jabs to vulnerable groups of 
patients.  These include the over-65s, and anyone who suffers from diabetes or is 
pregnant.  The jabs will be administered during all Fridays in October, and 
appointments should be made as soon as possible.  If you do not come under the 
above headings but feel that your medical condition could be classed as vulnerable 



 

 

you should consult the appointments desk. 
The Practice Participation and Reference Group is keen to see that all the villages 
covered by the Practice are represented so that the doctors are made aware of 
local concerns.  The Group is open to all patients in the practice. The next meeting 
is a 7 pm on November 4 at the surgery. 
 

PARISH COUNCIL  
Greetham Parish Council Minutes (September 2014) (T o be approved)  

Members: Mr P.Hitchcox (Chair); Mr R. Wicks (Vice chair); Mr K.Edward; Mrs J. Chapman; 
Mr R. Begy; Mr D. Hodson; Mrs J. Roberts. 
Open forum for public comments 
Apologies for absence . None received 
To approve the minutes  of the meeting held on July 9th 2014. Proposed: JC. Seconded : 
RW Carried unanimously.  RB/KE abstained. 
Matters arising :  Footpath to rear of Community Centre. The RCC footpaths officer has been 
consulted. GPC is advised that no further action is required at this time. 
Wind turbines – there are changes to the proposals including the instillation of solar panels. 
Village Green registration – more data has been received. Action: RW / Clerk to meet 
Trees felled in Great Lane. Action : Chair to contact RCC 
Village Sign. Proposal: That if the PC approve the design and quote for the village sign the 
PC approve purchase of the sign before the end of December 2014. Proposed:  KE   
Seconded: RW  Carried: Unanimously.  
Proposal: to submit a letter to RCC regarding narrowness of pavement at 50, Main Street. 
Defer to a future meeting to allow full proposal to be submitted. Full proposal for October 
agenda. Action: Clerk 
Proposal: That the 20 mph speed limit, as offered by RCC Highways (taking into account 
their costing/advice and guidance), is accepted by Greetham Parish Council - and 
implemented without further or undue delay. Resolution: Defer to January meeting to allow 
for full evaluation of residents views through the Neighbourhood Plan and the input of a sub-
committee consisting of RW/JR/ Chair. Proposed: KE    Seconded: JC. Carried unanimously.  
RB abstained. Action: Highways to be informed by RB  
Community Governance Review – 10, Oakham Road. The formal agreement is to include 
this property in the Greetham boundary. Proposed: RW. Seconded : JR Carried unanimously. 
Action:  Official response to RCC by Clerk. 
Finance : Village Sign - £995 (plus delivery £180)                   
                20 mph speed limit - £3,252 Deferred 

  Padlocks - £58.00      Carried unanimously 
  Rutland County Council - £318.00 Carried unanimously 
  Eon – £379.76       Carried unanimously 
  Burial ground - £33.13 (fuel) plus repairs £94.74 Carried unanimously. 
  Cash float for Neighbourhood Scheme - £250   . Carried unanimously. 
  J.H.Gardening - £270.00   Carried unanimously 
  Received from Kendrew Barracks £300.00 donation for Village Sign.  

Planning – 2014/0737/FUL New detached swimming pool adjacent to Old Greetham Inn. 
Nocomment or objections 
                    2014/0773/FUL Detached single storey dwelling adjacent to No. 10 Oakham 
Road. Comment: No comment or objections 
Meetings for 2015  (CC bookings) – The PC meets at the CC every second Wednesday of 
each month. This booking must be honoured. Action: Clerk   
Standing Orders amendment  – Action: DH  
Welcome pack  – 7, Main Street 
Correspondence  -  Green Energy UK  



 

 

Letter from parishioner - noted 
Reports from outside bodies: 
Community Centre – financial report. Events planned: Halloween party. Firework party. New 
Year’s Eve. 
Any other business 
Rutland Food Fayre – Saturday 19th September – Rutland Water 
It is noted that several Greetham  residents  now have business premises in Oakham 
Business Park 
A ‘ Trench’ is now developing in the road at the west End of village –  Action: RB 
A notice will be placed in the village newsletter requesting bulb donations.                    
Anne Basden Parish Clerk.  Greetham Parish Council 
Date of next meeting  Wednesday October 8th at 7.30 pm at The Community Centre  
 
Neighbourhood Plan   
We have now finished the process of entering all the data from the questionnaires 
onto a spreadsheet. We have coded all the responses and producing a summary of 
each section. 
With some 3000 text comments this has been quite an undertaking. 
The findings will be presented to the Steering Group at a meeting on the 2nd 
October, after which we will be making available the summaries to anyone who 
wishes to see them. 
The next step in the process will be decide on which issues to included in the 
Neighbourhood plan and which can be dealt with by the Parish Council. 
After that we will have to start exploring what options there are to address the 
issues which have been raised.  
It is not a quick process!  Dave Hodson 
 

COMING EVENTS 
 

Church Autumn Clean 
The church autumn clean will take place on Saturday November 1st. Tea / coffee 
and cake will be provided. These cleaning sessions make an enormous difference 
to the church so please come along - many hands light work!  
Thank you  Helen Macleod-Smith 

 

CHRISTMAS SHOPPING TRIP SATURDAY 29th NOVEMBER 
This year’s shopping trip will once again be to the beautiful spa town of Harrogate.  
Your transport will be by luxury coach from Greetham to Harrogate and back.  You 
will enjoy a full day of festive shopping with Harrogate's independent shops, great 
eateries and not forgetting the famous Betty's tea rooms.  The cost of the trip is 
£12.  Please contact Vicky Peers to reserve your seat. 812893. 

 

HOPE AGAINST CANCER  LEICESTERSHIRE & RUTLAND  
The Christmas Lunch will be held on Sunday 30th November 2014 at Greetham 
Community Centre 
Full Christmas Lunch, Dessert, Coffee/Tea & homemade mince pies £10.00 per 
person under 10's £5.00 
Lunch will be served at 1.00 pm - bar open from 12.00 noon, raffle prizes most 
welcome. This must be pre-booked  via Sally Cluley Tel: 01572 813639 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
WOULD YOU LIKE TO SPONSOR THE NEWSLETTER?  

The newsletter is collated, printed and distributed to every house in  
Greetham.  Obviously costs are involved and we invite businesses and 

individuals to sponsor the newsletter with a donation of £25.  Sponsorship is 
duly recognised in the newsletter.  If you are interested please contact the 

editor 
 

NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER  
Please send details of all forthcoming events to Clare Hitchcox  

By October 14th please 
The Walnuts, 69 Main Street, Greetham. LE15 7NJ  

e mail:greethamnews@aol.com 
 

Please note the earlier than usual date for copy. T his is because  
CBec (who prints the newsletter) will be on holiday  at the end of 

the month. 
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This event is only possible due to the generosity of our sponsors; the local businesses 
and members of our community who have kindly pledged their support.  A full list of 
sponsors will be shown in the village shop, the Community Centre and next month’s 
newsletter.  We extend our grateful thanks to them.  
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The Black Horse Inn, Greetham  01572  868260  

 
Thanks to John and Linda Hall  for generously spons oring the 

newsletter this month 
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    Christmas Party Nights   
    bring your party to ours! 

    from £20 to £35pp, choose from: 
      Disco only 

      live music from The Atlantics + disco or 
     ABBA or Madness Tribute band + disco 
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Christmas Restaurant Menu 
available lunchtimes and evenings throughout December 

 

Ask now for our Christmas brochure or see our website 
t: (01780) 460444         www.greethamvalley.co.uk 



 

 


